AMC Maine Chapter

Executive Committee

Thursday, May 10, 2012
McDonald’s, Freeport, Maine
Executive Committee Attendees: 
Larry Dyer, Roger David, Mary Riendeau, Scott Dyer, Peter Roderick, Denise Courtemanche, John Mullens, Paul Hahn, Carrie Walia (via Skype), Doug Ofiara, Richard York, Karen Herold, Tim Flight, Carey Kish 
Guests: Jeanne Christie, Chapter Youth Program; Michelle Moody; Sam Jamke, AMC Board of Directors; Jeff Pengel and Lisa Pengel, AMC members; Roger Scholl, AMC Staff Liaison; Lindsay Bourgoine, AMC Maine Policy Associate
1. Introduction and welcome—presented by Larry.

2. Motion was passed to accept the March 8, 2012, minutes. Passed unanimously.

3. Treasurer’s report—presented by Denise.  Passed unanimously.

4. Paul presented the Excom openings. The Membership and Publicity Chair position is still open. Tonight the nominating committee met. This evening they interviewed Michelle Moody for the co-chair position of the Outings Committee. The nominating committee recommended Michelle for this position. Passed unanimously.
5. Larry said that the AMC was making a professional display for exhibiting. Sam Jamke described this. Larry said that he would e-mail the cover letter to Excom members. Roger Scholl said that there was room for the chapters to highlight programs. He encouraged the committee to think beyond this display, for example, PowerPoint presentations and pictures.
6. Larry presented the dates that are options for the e-mail blasts. Michelle suggested June having a blurb regarding the summer hiking series. Roger David suggested having July for the Cold River weekend. Roger Scholl said that it was possible to do a chapter newsletter every month. Peter suggested using the August e-mail blast for the annual meeting. 
7. Carey reported on the newsletter. The last time around it went from 8 to 12 pages, costing $302 more. Peter said that this had happened before in the past, usually about once a year. Carey said we could do 12 pages when we needed to, if we were comfortable with this. Sam asked about just going to electronic, which some chapters have done. Several committee members were opposed to this. Carey suggested targeting fewer words for feature article. Peter suggested not having the annual meeting form and directing people to the website. Carey said he was opposed to this, because many people still wanted something in hand. Carey suggested that in the interim we push people to switch over to the electronic version of the newsletter. He suggested we could try to limit the word count for articles, reduce the font size for the outings, and perhaps reduce the font size for the entire newsletter. Tim said that we had tried in the past to make the push for electronic, but that we should try again. Tim said that we have more subscribers to the e-mail blast than the electronic version of the newsletter. Roger S. said that new members who signed up electronically received electronic newsletters only. Peter suggested that Carey sign up for every chapter newsletter to see what other chapters were doing. Carey said that the deadline for the next newsletter for June 1. Larry said that newsletter would continue as is for now and we could revisit this down the road regarding any changes.
8. Lindsay reported on legislative updates. The debate on LURC was completed. LURC will remain an intact body for the unorganized territories of Maine. They will continue to monitor the process and participate in the rule-making process. A mining bill was passed, which relaxed regulations. They will continue to monitor this, as well. Lindsay said that Karen has been doing a great job reporting on these issues on Facebook.
9. Roger S. said that August Camp was in need of a week 3 leader. He said that Cold River Camp was undergoing a transition with leaders stepping down and needed leaders.
10. Sam Jamke reported on the leader membership verification. This was to electronically verify that leaders with trips in the system are AMC members. E-mails will be sent to remind leaders whose memberships are about to expire. A second e-mail will be sent and will also go to the chapter chair. Three chapters have already sent their leader lists. They have requested the information from all of the chapters by Friday. Sam has sent an e-mail to Mary, which is attached.
10. Peter reported on the MWI update. Medawisla is closed but is open on a self-serve basis to chapters only. They had a good winter considering the constraints of the weather.
12. Larry reported on Facebook. Kim was unable to attend the meeting. Carrie reported that there was a young members’ planning session. They suggested having a young members’ page. Sarah Keats, who is a new leader, volunteered to work on this. Karen said that we have 152 likes on our Facebook page. She said that there were limitations that were frustrating. She suggested maybe posting the best photo of the day. As the administrator, Karen can post as many photos as she wants. She sent the Excom her policy for posting on conservation issues. She reviewed this policy. Larry asked if Bryan should review the policy. Lindsay said this was a good idea. Karen said we could vote at the July meeting.
13. Tim reported on on-line registration, whether we should do it directly on our site and take credit cards. He said this was expensive and we would need to switch hosts. He said that we were heading in the direction of a Pay Pal option. Roger S. said that they were using this in other chapters. Members really seemed to like having this option. He said that the AMC was fine with the Pay Pal option, but that there needed to be a zero balance at the end of the year.
14. Carrie reported on merchandise purchasing.  She is talking with a vendor for t-shirts for 50-50 poly-cotton. Scott showed a sample. Peter asked about poly shirts.
15. Peter presented the update for the 75th celebration of the completion of the Appalachian Trail. This is a Maine Appalachian Trail event. The date is Saturday, August 18. They are hoping to get a lift operating at Sugarloaf.
16. Committee reports
Chapter Youth Program-Jeanne
Jeanne said that the program is new and she is not formally part of the Excom. She suggested that she be on the Outings Committee. Larry said that Tim could put her on the Excom list. Jean recently spent part of a day at the Hidden Valley Nature Center. They have leaders but need places to go. They are talking with Hidden Valley about sponsorship. They also discussed inviting teachers, as well. Scott said that a principal at Westbrook had expressed interest, as well as Summit Achievement in Stow. Jeanne said that they did not have a clear policy on leaders. She has talked to people at Joy Street about holding a training. Jeanne said she would like to be part of the Outings Committee to come up with a policy. Larry made a motion to make CYP part of the Outings Committee. Passed unanimously.
Meetings-John

They are planned until February 2013. Topics include the new Maine Mountain Guide and an AMC Historical Film Fest. John said they have looked at the new EMS community room. The space is similar to what they have now. They will probably only use it for events that won’t have as large a crowd. Scott said that there was a facility available at Gilbert’s Chowder House in Windham.
Trails-Doug and Richard
They successfully got their first e-mail blast out. Trips are scheduled for Pleasant Mountain, Stone Mountain, and Mount Cutler. June 2 is National Trails Day. They are working on a new trail on Burnt Meadow Mountain. They are working with a new landowner. They started an inventory of trail maintainers in Maine.
Denise-Biking
They are hoping for sunny weather as trips have been canceled. There are several trips scheduled.
Webmaster-Tim
Tim said that he is making a list of all of the different communication mechanisms we use and who is in charge. He is hoping to present this in the future.
The next meeting is on July 12, 2012, at Bradbury Mountain State Park. Larry suggested volunteer opportunities as a topic.
Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted by Mary Riendeau
